                Oxfordshire Squash and Racketball Association

                                       Committee Meeting Minutes

November 1st, 2018 at Thame Racquets.                                        Start time 4.30pm

Present:

Chloe Marshall, Alex Perry, David Quinn, Julie Peachey, Mark Crowley, Robin Sparkes

Abingdon Incident:
Chloe had been copied into an email in which a parent complained about the treatment her son had received from another parent at a junior squash tournament run by Abingdon Squash Club. Chloe has informed the parent that she would raise the matter at this meeting.

It was noted that the Abingdon S/C committee had investigated the incident and made its decision.

Following a lengthy discussion, it was decided that as the competition was organised by Abingdon S/C and that they had dealt with the matter, there was little more we could do in direct response.

In a more broader context, it was felt that this highlighted the need for a Child Welfare Officer representing OSRA who could in future advise or at least be involved in proceedings akin to the one mentioned above.
In addition, it was decided that Chloe would draw up a Code of Conduct for all OSRA tournaments and that this would be circulated to all clubs as a blueprint they may wish to follow.

It was also noted that one of the juniors involved in the incident at Abingdon was recommended for a course with a child sports psychologist. The committee was informed that there were difficulties in tying down a date with the parents. It was therefore decided that this child could no longer represent OSRA nor participate in any OSRA competitions until such time as the course was completed.

Coaches Report:

JUNIOR ICC - We have entered three teams for Junior ICC, less than what we originally thought we would. Entered are BU11, BU13 and BU17. Due to British Closed there has been a delay in getting the schedules/venues out for ICC – but will be starting next month. We have got a couple of new junior players joining our squads from other counties who do not have county teams. Both strong players! 
COUNTY TRAINING – numbers have been low for all sessions so far. Last month we ended up just running 1x2 hour session for ALL age groups. We had 8 juniors in total. One of the main problems seems to be the dates. For example, the next session falls on Remembrance Sunday AND also a local bronze tournament. The following one in December also falls on the same weekend as a tournament (Winchester?) The problem I had when deciding the dates is that England Squash had released dates for tournaments but had not yet specified locations. There are also lots more bronze and copper tournaments this year!! I am going to review training dates for 2019.

ASPIRE – I feel a little out the loop with ASPIRE. I am aware that we currently don’t have an Oxfordshire Coach represented in the south. 

BRITISH JUNIOR CLOSED - Oxfordshire Juniors results

BU11 Dom Crowley – 11th 

GU11 Emily Coulcher Porter - 2nd 

BU13 Oliver Coulcher Porter – 9th 

GU15 Jasmine Tranter - 15th 

BU19 Nick Harbour – 14th 

GU19 Evie Coxon – 3rd 

COACHING COURSES – Level 1 course running on Saturday 10th December. Currently have around 10 people signed up. Looking to run a level 2 in February. 

SENIOR COUNTY CLOSED - Poor outcome. Disappointed with lack of response. Perhaps we don’t have the depth across the county to be able to run this sort of event – lots of people not interested in entering if they have no chance of winning. If we are going to attempt to run one in the future, I think we need to modernise/change the set-up and approach. I think this layout doesn’t work for our county! Perhaps grades rather than age groups? I don’t know the answer but I don’t think we are approaching it right. 

The committee felt it was worth giving the tournament another go in 2019 but that we would make it graded rather than age based. In addition, the cash prizes would be withdrawn. Chloe will speak to Simon and Sue at Thame S/C and endeavour to have them involved in running the event in respect of entries, food, setting the entry fee, prizes etc

Accounts to October 31st:
These were formally presented by Alex but there was nothing of any major significance to report

England Squash Affiliations:
Alex reported that only 1 more club had signed up since the notice to do so was sent out. It was decided to send out a further reminder and this will go with the entry forms for Winter 2.

Sporty HQ to Squash Levels:
Alex reported that the interface on Sporty HQ with Squash Levels is not good. She has complained and is awaiting feedback. She said there are other sources instead of Sporty HQ which run entries to tournaments.

Plan without AP:
Alex is away from early November to mid December. Chloe will be taking care of online banking issues.

Junior Squash Funding:

Mark outlined the three programmes which OSRA has requested funding for from ES South Regional Forum. In each case, it was decided to apply for 75% of the costs although 50% for each would be a good result.

The programmes at Ferry, Hithercroft and Banbury will be looking for total funding of £1500 – 2500. This is from the 2019 Forum budget.
In addition, the three initiatives will also be applying for grants from what remains of the 2018 pot to assist with equipment needs. OSRA will also be asking for funding to meet the costs of a child Sports Psychologist. The total sum sought is £1700.

Correspondence:
1. The Secretary received an email from Dale Tranter which contained reference to a now defunct Junior Newsletter. Following a general discussion on Junior Squash which this precipitated, it was decided that Alex, Chloe and Mark would form a sub-committee tasked with providing a framework for Junior Squash organisation in the county following discussions with other county boards that have been successful in this area.

2. Caversham are looking for funds to help with the renovation of Squash courts they are currently using. Whilst OSRA does not issue monies for such purposes, it was suggested that Shaun Milne approach such organisations as the National Lottery, his local council and ES direct. There are a lot of organisations who offer small grants for sporting purposes.

Child Welfare Officer:

Mark indicated that he may know somebody who might be interested in the position. It was further suggested that the role be discussed under the umbrella of the sub-committee looking into developing Junior Squash in the county (see above).

Any Other Business:

The date of the next meeting was set for December 18th at Thame, 4.30pm start.
